
On Thursday 21st March Southborough Primary School 

took a year 3/4 girls’ football team to play a football tournament 

in Redbridge and we were representing Bromley in the London 

Youth Games.  

We were in a group of 8 other teams so had to play 7 

games. 

We beat Hackney 5-1. 

We beat Tower Hamlets 4 nil. 

We beat Waltham Forest 7 nil. 

We beat Haringey 1 nil. 

We beat Ealing 1 nil. 

We beat Barnet 2 nil and finally Westminster 1 nil. 

We had won our group and played Merton in the Quarter 

Finals. We won 3 nil. 

In the Semi Final we played Lambeth and won 3 nil. 

In the Final we played Hackney again and in a very close 

game we won 1 nil. 

We had scored 28 goals and conceded only one. 

We had won the whole tournament and were given a gold 

medal. 

Huge congratulations to: Seren D, Mila G, Freya A, Honor 

M, Scarlett B, Poppy H and Ivy P. 

 

Mr Fotheringham was absolutely delighted with the way 

we played as a team supporting and encouraging each other 

and we played absolutely brilliantly.  

Well done Girls, Mr Fotheringham is extremely proud of 

you!! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 


